
Town of Hampton 

Board of Finance and Board of Selectmen 

Joint Meeting 

June 28, 2022 

8:15 PM 

 

Call to Order: Just before the meeting began, Dayna McDermott-Ariola reported the results of the referendum as 

follows:   

 

Town, Yes 145, No 31 

School:  Yes 130, No 46 

Fire Department LOSAP:  Yes 138, No 39 

Truck purchase:  Yes 138, No 39 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:22 PM. 

 

Roll Call: Kathy Donahue, Diane Gagnon, Ed Adelman, Nick Brown, Joan Fox, Judy Burdick, Selectmen Allan Cahill, 

Bob Grindle, and John Tillinghast 

Others Present: Alternate Stan Crawford  

 

Seating of Alternates:  None, all regular members present. 

 

Citizen Comments: None 

 

Discuss and Set the Mill Rate for FY 2022-2023:  Chairman Donahue provided a worksheet that captured the most 

relevant numbers including Proposed Budget Total, Projected Revenues, Grand List Total, Collection Rate (97.5%), 

Adjusted Grand List, and a Mill Rate of 22.49 based on the Grand Levy / Adjusted Grand List.  First Selectman Cahill 

expressed his frustration with the Solar park’s unpaid liability of approximately $300,000.  Bob Grindle noted the 

reduction in last years mill rate of 1.28 mills. 

 

Motion:  Diane Gagnon, seconded by Judy Buell moved to set the mill rate at 22.49.  The motion passed unanimously.   

 

Timetable for Collection of Taxes: At Chairman Donahue’s request, First Selectman Cahill confirmed that tax bills 

dated August 1
st
 would be sent out to taxpayers with a due date of September 1

st
. 

 

Adjournment: There being no further business to come before the Board, the Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Nick Brown 

Member, Board of Finance 

 

 

This is a draft version of the Minutes until approved by the Board of Finance. 

 

 

 

 

 


